
       

    
 

22 November 2013 

Air Talks Office, Civil Aviation Bureau 

 

Aeronautical Consultations between Japan and Mongolia 
 

The consultations between the aeronautical authorities of Japan and Mongolia were 

held in Tokyo, Japan, on 20 and 21 November 2013. The outline of the meeting is as 

follows: 

 

1. Delegations   
From the Japanese side, Mr. Taro Kobayashi, Director of the Air Talks Office, 

Civil Aviation Bureau, Ministry of Land, Infrastructure, Transport and Tourism 

(Delegation Head), and other representatives attended the meeting.  

 

From the Mongolian side, Mr. Baasandorj Batzaya, State Secretary of the 

Ministry of Roads and Transportation of Mongolia (Delegation Head), and 

other representatives attended the meeting. 
 

2. Summary of the Outcome 
(1) Frequency increase at Narita International Airport is expected from current 

five (5) flights a week to seven (7) flights a week by the airlines of 

Mongolia. 

(2) More flexible code sharing framework was established from the standpoint 

of expanding operational flexibility for the airlines of Japan and Mongolia. 
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Japan-Mongolia Aviation Relations 
 

1. The Agreement between the Government of Japan and the 
Government of Mongolia for Air Services  

     Date of signature : 25 November 1993 

     Date of effect    : 17 November 1994  

 
 

2. Current Services - the IATA Northern Winter 2013 Season  

(as of 27 October 2013) 
 
   Japanese side    No services 
 
 
   Mongolian side 
    
    MIAT Mongolian Airlines  

        Ulan Bator ‐ Narita : two (2) flights a week 

 

 

3. Number of Passengers 
(Carried by MIAT Mongolian Airlines) 

Year  2012:    36,000 passengers 

   2011:    34,000  

   2010:    29,000   

   2009:    25,000   


